TOWN OF RAYMOND TASSEL TOP BOARD OF DIRECTORS MARCH 24, 2009

Bob Metz Amy Farmer Stephen Crockett Wendy Thoren Phyllis Burnhamn Susan LaMarre

This meeting was held at the Broadcast Studio at 6:30 P.M. and began with a review of the October 14, 2008 minutes. The items that needed attention and amendment are as follows.

- Bob Metz reported that the Director's Report for Town Meeting 2009 was completed and submitted.
- 2. Because of current economic conditions, a discussion was held concerning the decision to increase 2009 season pass fees from \$60 to \$65. As a result, a motion to amend the October 14, 2008 season pass rate increase was approved and seconded to hold the rate at \$60 for this season. (Cabin rate increase for 2010 remains unchanged.)
- 3. Susan LaMarre reported an addition to the renter's weekly cabin agreement of fees for boat mooring use of \$25 weekly or \$5 daily.
- 4. Due to lack of interest by Raymond residents for cabin rental discounts, and current adequate rentals, it was decided to end the discount offerings to Raymond residents.
- 5. It was agreed that the Park needs a posted policy concerning unsupervised young teens and children using the facility. Bob Metz will discuss this with Town Manager Don Willard and will report their decision at the next meeting.
- 6. Bob Metz and Susan LaMarre reported that the Ice Fishing Derby's use of the park this year went well and no damages or problems were noted.
- 7. Susan Lamarre proposed that new employees would be paid \$7.2% per hour and returning and experienced employees be increased \$.25 per hour over last year's wages at her discretion. This was approved.
- 8. Park opening is scheduled for Memorial Day weekend, weather permitting.
- 9. A discussion about suggested repairs and upgrades to the main cabin will be decided at the next meeting, with any agreed upon items to be done in the Fall.

2009 Spring project summary:

- 1. a storm shelter will be constructed at the lower circle
- new orange and white swim line and floats and upright buoys will be purchased from Naples Dock supplies.
 - 3. three new grills will be purchased.
 - 4. three 6' picnic table kits will be purchased from Lowes
 - 5. Eagle Scout projects and trail marker projects will be encouraged and directed by Susan LaMarre.

The next meeting will be held on the grounds at Tassel Top on May 18, 2009 at 6:00 P.M.

Respectfully submitted, Phyllis Burnham